
 

 

TOWN OF SHARPSBURG 
MINUTES OF THE TOWN COUNCIL MEETING 

 
May 5, 2008 

 
A regular meeting of the Sharpsburg Town Council was held Monday, May 5, 2008, at 7:00pm, 
in the Town of Sharpsburg at the Bridges Recreation Center. 
 
Present were the following:  Derrick McElwaney, Mayor; Keith Rhodes, Council Member; Polly 
Garlington, Council Member; Connie Turner, Council Member; Gordy Anderson and Donna 
Camp, Town Clerk. 
 
Mayor McElwaney called the meeting to order and the Pledge of Allegiance was delivered. 
 
The Town Clerk verified there was a quorum present. 
 
The minutes of the Council Meeting held on March 10, 2008, worksession held on March 24, 
2008 and a worksession held on April 21, 2008 were reviewed and approved.  
 
Mayor McElwaney called for first reading of the Special Events Ordinance.  Council Member 
Garlington motioned to accept first reading, Council Member Rhodes seconded.  Several 
members of the public had raised concerns about this ordinance to Council Member Anderson.  
Mayor McElwaney stated that any concerns needed to be brought to the Council before 2nd 
reading to be addressed.  Motion carried with a show of hands, unanimously.   
 
Public Comments – There were none. 
 
Mayor McElwaney polled the Council for comments – 
 Council Member Anderson – Public concern about the Special Events Ordinance.   
 Council Member Garlington – Several merchant and property owner complaints –  

 Dumpsters 

 Cable wire between the Recreation Center and Pottery Patio 

 Missing stop sign 

 Manholes not covered 
 Council Member Turner – No comments. 
 Council Member Rhodes – Citizen complaint about drainage on Williams Circle and the 

one way street sign for Sunset Drive has been knocked down. 
 
Clerk’s Comments –  
 Sharpsburg Youth Football Association has inquired about having parades, car shows 

and different events in the Town.  They had 300 +/- children register for football and 
cheerleading.   

 Kids Day America is scheduled for May 17th at Harvest Baptist Church.  Council Member 
Anderson will be attending on behalf of the Town. 
 
 



 

 

Mayor’s Minutes –    
 Streetscapes – Storm drains are being installed.  The intersection should be closed on 

Friday to thru traffic.  The curb and gutter machine should be arriving in the next week. 
 On Wednesday, May 7th, new drain ditches and pipe will be installed on Stovall Street.  

The road will be crowned and new gravel added. 
 

 
There being no further business coming before the Council, the meeting was adjourned. 
 
 
_______________________________ 
Donna M. Camp 
Town Clerk 
 


